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FEBRUARY 2020 

YEARS OF SERVICE RECEPTION 2019 
Campus Planning & Facilities Management 

CONGRATULATIONS! 
 

5 YEARS 
Tim Allenbaugh, Construction Project Manager (5 years) 

Nathan Chaffee, Architectural Drafter (5 years) 
Brandon Floeck, Electrical/Control System Technician (5 years) 

Judy Haines, Custodian (5 years) 
Mike Hallam, Custodian (5 years) 
Terry Huuki, Carpenter (5 years) 

William Mapfumo, Custodian (5 years) 
Tom Miller, Custodian (5 years) 
Mario Perez, Custodian (5 years) 

Pat Rankin, Custodial Supervisor (5 years) 
Melinda Seeley, Real Estate Prop Specialist (5 years) 
Scott Tedder, Grounds Maintenance Worker (5 years) 

10 YEARS 
George Bruce, Custodian (10 years) 
Josh Chadwick, Carpenter (10 years) 

Lawrence Peterson, Electrical/Control System Technician (10 years) 
Richard Reed, Custodian (10 years) 

15 YEARS 
Denise Stewart, Owners Representative  (15 years) 

Cory Elgin, Trades/Maintenance Coordinator (15 years) 
Natasha Shulgina, Custodian (15 years) 

Ron Tucker, Custodian (15 years) 
20 YEARS 

Robyn Hathcock, Zero Waste Administrative Services Manager (20 years) 
Ed Macko, Grounds Maintenance Worker (20 years) 

Christine Thompson, Director of Campus Planning (20 years) 
Jay Van Orman, Co-Generation Engineer (20 years) 

25 YEARS 
Brad Lorenz, General Maintenance Mechanic (25 years) 

WELCOME NEW EMPLOYEES! 
Matthew McFadden, Carpenter……………………………………………………………………………………………….1/27/20 
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GOVERNOR’S STATE EMPLOYEES FOOD DRIVE 
 
The Governor’s State Employees Food Drive was founded in 1982. Since its founding, the food drive has provided more than 60 
million meals to hungry Oregonians. Last year alone, state employees donated approximately 2.3 million meals and more than 
91,000 of those meals came from the generous giving of University of Oregon employees. The food drive also complements our 
efforts to address food security issues on our own campus.   
 
The food drive starts February 1st and runs through the month. CPFM has been the winner of the chocolate sales for two years 
running.  We intend to win again this year.  I attended the kickoff meeting with Ashleigh Sizemore and will pass on the coordina-
tion effort to her. She will keep you updated and informed on how to donate. You can reach her at extension 6-2270 or 
asizemor@uoregon.edu. We will have bins for food donations in the lobby of Bldgs. 136 and 130 and Euphoria chocolate hearts 
will be for sale at the front desk of Bldg. 136, starting Monday, February 3rd.  

 
Please give and purchase generously for this worthy cause.  

 
NO ONE SHOULD GO HUNGRY! 

 
REMINDER 

 
GOLD DUCKS WILL BE ANNOUNCED ON MARCH 1, 2020.   

ANYONE WHO HAS GONE ABOVE AND BEYOND IN THEIR LINE OF WORK IS  
ELIGIBLE AND ANYONE CAN NOMINATE!  

 
RECOGNIZE A FELLOW EMPLOYEE BY FEBRUARY 25th.  

Please use this nomination form, have it signed by the supervisor and send it to me, Anne at annecs@uoregon.edu. 
 

Martin Luther King Luncheon 
 

Martina Oxoby and Jane Brubaker spoke at the MLK Luncheon on Thursday, January 16th.  
 
Excerpts from Jane’s speech: 
 
Winter is here. This time of year the landscape around us 
seems particularly quiet and still: leaves have fallen to the 
ground, shrubs are cut back, colorful flowers have been pulled 
and composted. The visible processes of life have indeed 
slowed down. In spite of appearances to the contrary, the plants 
are still alive and are busy taking up water and nutrients,  
making food, spreading their roots in the warm dark ground. 
Seeds are waiting in the soil, storing food in their new embry-
onic tissues, surrounded by a tough seed coat, waiting for 
warm temperature and longer days. The invisible becomes  
visible.   
 
Dr. King said “Everything that we see is a shadow cast by that 
which we do not see.” “No work is insignificant. All labor that 
uplifts humanity has dignity and importance and should be 
undertaken with painstaking excellence.” 
 
Martina presented a vignette of inclusive placemaking on 
campus in the built environment, in collaboration with Dr.  
Daisy O’lice Williams from the Department of Architecture.  

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.oregon.gov/fooddrive/Pages/index.aspx__;!!C5qS4YX3!UyN32mYxkF2pKUq5pQ9D2FNpNMcWWEvIW6VTrkEXmFF2PHbJDoE_T2E7y5eUo-rtgHw$
https://dos.uoregon.edu/food
https://dos.uoregon.edu/food
mailto:asizmor@uoregon.edu
file:///O:/Gold Ducks/Gold Duck - Nomination Form.docx
mailto:annecs@uoregon.edu
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FROM AroundtheO: Each meeting will include brief presentations from pre-selected staff, faculty members and student groups, as well as time 
for casual networking to build collaborations between faculty and staff units. “We know we have a complex, passionate campus system,” said Sa-
rah Stoeckl, program manager in the Office of Sustainability and the event host. “The Sustainability Open Houses will, ideally, maximize our ef-
forts through information-sharing and growing collaborations.”  

To further collaborations that arise from the meetings, Jamie Moffitt, vice president for finance and administration, has offered $5,000 per year in 
funding for new projects and initiatives. “Between campus operations and faculty research and teaching, we have multiple opportunities to use our 
physical campus as a living laboratory,” Moffitt said. “This initiative will further the UO’s goals for student success and highlight how everyone at 
this institution can help prepare our students for the future.” Requests for funding are due by May 1, 2020 and will be managed by the Office of 
Sustainability. “Sustainability, climate action and social equity are primary concerns for our students,” said Taylor McHolm, director of the Stu-
dent Sustainability Center and meeting co-host. “These open houses will allow students to hear about what’s going on, and perhaps more im-
portantly they can be a way for students to make their own priorities heard and help set the path forward. Everyone; students, staff, faculty has a lot 
to learn from one another in terms of research, knowledge, action and values.” To ask questions or be notified of future Sustainability Open Hous-
es, contact Sarah Stoeckl at sstoeckl@uoregon.edu.   

Sarah Stoeckl hosted the inaugural Sustainability 
Open House on January 17th.  These gatherings 
will take place quarterly and are brought to you by 
the Student Sustainability Center, Environmental 
Studies and the Office of Sustainability. Among 
those who spoke from CPFM were Darin Dehle 
from D&C discussing the restoration of the Mill-
race, and Donny Addison from Zero Waste reveal-
ing changes to the program. 

 
FACILITIES LIAISONS MEETING ON JANUARY 22, 2020 ADDRESSED THE FOLLOWING UPCOMING EVENTS: 
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DIVERSITY RELATED EVENTS 
February 2020 

 

    Month        Theme/Activity        Facilitators 
    February       VPFA Everyday Inclusion Initiative    Diversity Committee 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
CLICK ON THE LINK BELOW 

TO CELEBRATE OUR DIVERSITY AND IMPROVE EVERYDAY INCLUSION IN THE WORKPLACE: 

https://vpfa.uoregon.edu/everyday-inclusion-2020  
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
Tuesday, February 4 at 7:30pm:    Beyond Buzzwords: Reimagining the Default Settings of  

           Technology and Society, by Ruha Benjamin, Associate Professor       
          of African American Studies at Princeton University. First United       
          Methodist Church, 1376 Olive St., Eugene OR 

Wednesday, February 5 at 6:30pm:   Women Voters: Race, Gender, and Dynamism in U.S. Presidential      
          Elections, talk by Jane Junn, professor of political science         
          and gender and sexuality studies at the University of Southern        
          California. William W. Knight Law Center, 175. 

Wednesday, February 5 at 6:00pm:   Ideas on Tap: Race, Democracy, and Boundaries of Belonging, UO      
          political scientist Debra Thompson. Viking Braggot Co.         
          Southtowne 2490 Willamette Street, Eugene 

Saturday, February 8 & Sunday, February 9 

12:00pm to 6:00pm:       Queer Film Festival, EMU, Redwood Auditorium. 

 

Wednesday, February 12 at 5:30pm:   Stoking the Fire - Nationhood in Century Cherokee writing, by       
          author Kirby Brown. Knight Library, Browsing Room 

Thursday, February 13 at 6:00 pm:   Myth-Busting: The Truth about Multi-lingualism. Diamond Lake       
          Room, EMU 119. 

Thursday, February 20 at 3:30pm:    Decolonial Environmentalisms: Race, Genre, and Latinx        
          Literature, by UO professor David Vasquez, EMU 119. 

Thursday, February 20 at 6:00pm-8:00pm: On Art, Camp, and Human Sacrifice (A Lecture), with Anthony       
          Hudson/Carla Rossi, Museum of Natural and Cultural History (free      
          with UO ID) 

Through February 23, 2020:     Resistance as Power - JSMA curatorial response to Under the Feet      
          of Jesus (UO Common Reader).  Jordan Schnitzer Museum of Art      
          (free with UO ID) 

https://vpfa.uoregon.edu/everyday-inclusion-2020
https://calendar.uoregon.edu/event/resistance_as_power_a_curatorial_response_to_under_the_feet_of_jesus#.XX_iLShKiUk
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From: GUO Bei Bei <BeiBei.Guo@EWEB.ORG>  
Sent: Monday, January 6, 2020 9:30 AM 
To: Sandi Cullimore <sandic@uoregon.edu>; Backflow <Backflow@EWEB.ORG> 
Subject: RE: UO Facilities December backflow 

Hi Sandi, 
Thank you for the information! I have made corrections to both assemblies and entered the test results for N5112. The work activities for 2020 just got generated. 
You should be able to see the 2020 tests tomorrow. No 2020 activity generated for SB2169 until the repairs is done (I moved its 2019 activity to Jan 2020). 
 
I want to express my THANK YOU to you for your hard work in 2019. It’s been a pleasure working with you. I especial appreciate your thorough clean-up work 
after UO’s reorganization. I’m positive 2020 will be an easier year ☺ 
 
Bei Bei Guo 
EWEB Water Operations Coordinator|Backflow & Cross Connection Program 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++  
From: David McCormick <davidmc@uoregon.edu>  
Sent: Sunday, January 5, 2020 8:23 AM 
To: Kevin Farthing <kfarthin@uoregon.edu> 
Cc: Jeff Butler <jbutler8@uoregon.edu>; Gabe Hein <ghein@uoregon.edu> 
Subject: Re: Huestis Window and Building Cleaning 

Hi Kevin –  
Huestis is looking great.  Thanks so much for getting it cleaned.  We are all very happy about it! 
 
David A. McCormick 
Presidential Chair and Director 
Institute of Neuroscience 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++  
Hi Donny and Jeff, 
On behalf of the Planning office, I want to appreciate Jeff for getting out on Wednesday and cleaning up all of the packing peanuts that were spread across the com-
pound. He kept working on it through some major downpours and got it looking great! Thanks for keeping all that junk out of our waterways, Jeff! 
 

Ivy Pitts 
Campus Planning Office Coordinator 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
Hi Anne & Phil, 
I wanted to thank the grounds crew for all the hard work they do around campus, they are undoubtedly the hardest working crew we have. Specifically I would like to 
thank Antonio Coello, the education grounds require constant and diligent effort to keep the sidewalks clear of debris, and with the countless acorn trees and ginkgo 
trees, it can make a real mess on the daily. Antonio is here every morning when I get here at 6:30am already hard at work, it is extremely nice to have such a safe 
clean environment to come to work in, thank you Antonio keep up the fantastic work. 
 
Richard J. Vaughan 
Refrigeration Mechanic 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++  
From: Tom Rozinski <rozinski@uoregon.edu>  
Sent: Tuesday, January 14, 2020 10:33 AM 
To: Tad Lueck <ttlueck@uoregon.edu> 
Cc: Tucker Clawson <clawsont@uoregon.edu>; David Petersen <petersen@uoregon.edu>; Kenneth Straw <kstraw@uoregon.edu> 
Subject: Huge Kudos to Locksmith Team 

Tad,  
As you may know, we had some very complicated and expensive sound doors installed in Allen Hall for the recent Hub renovation. One of our main concerns was 
making sure our locksmith shop could and would support the doors for maintenance and repair once the project was complete. We had quite a bit of bugs to work 
through after the initial install, not the least of which the manufacturers errors in hinge alignment among other issues. Through it all, dedicating much brainpower, 
creativity, and very hard work (nearly 500lb doors), the locksmiths, especially Tucker, simply shined. In fact, Tucker proved to be much more resourceful and knowl-
edgeable about the doors than the factory tech that was sent from Chicago to try and address the issues (whom had installed many of these doors). Tucker and Dave 
sleuthed a resolution that allowed the door to open via the motor with just a turn of the handle, something the tech thought was not possible. All along, they seemed 
excited and driven by the challenge, and never expressed frustration or dialed back expectations. I feel like Tucker could have fit in at NASA or a nuclear facility.  
This level of dedication and work ethic is very rare. Ken Straw also did a lot of the pre-vetting, thanks to him as well. You have a stellar crew on your hands, Tad, 
they have earned an extremely hearty pat on the back. 
 
Tom Rozinski | rozinski@uoregon.edu  
Building Coordinator 
University of Oregon School of Journalism and Communication  | (P) 541-346-9061, (c) 541-359-9281 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++  
From: Haily Griffith <hailyg@uoregon.edu>  
Sent: Monday, January 27, 2020 4:33 PM 
To: Kenneth Straw <kstraw@uoregon.edu>; Josh Chadwick <jchadwic@uoregon.edu> 
Cc: Jim Cody <jimcody@uoregon.edu> 
Subject: Thanks! 

Ken & Josh, 
I want to extend my thanks to you for helping out the Studio Tech in the Metalsmith & Jewelry department today. She had expressed concerns about her torch setup 
and I was grateful to be able to direct her to your team to review her torch set-up in person. Josh, I understand that you found and corrected some safety issues, helped 
her set up her new torch and left her with a couple of other recommendations for improvements as well. I’m so glad that she reached out for support and that you 
were both available to help.  
  
Haily Griffith 

KUDOS KORNER 

mailto:BeiBei.Guo@EWEB.ORG
mailto:sandic@uoregon.edu
mailto:Backflow@EWEB.ORG
mailto:davidmc@uoregon.edu
mailto:kfarthin@uoregon.edu
mailto:jbutler8@uoregon.edu
mailto:ghein@uoregon.edu
mailto:rozinski@uoregon.edu
mailto:ttlueck@uoregon.edu
mailto:clawsont@uoregon.edu
mailto:petersen@uoregon.edu
mailto:kstraw@uoregon.edu
mailto:rozinski@uoregon.edu
mailto:hailyg@uoregon.edu
mailto:kstraw@uoregon.edu
mailto:jchadwic@uoregon.edu
mailto:jimcody@uoregon.edu
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

1 

UO Opera Ensemble: 
“Il Matrimonio 
Segreto”  8PM Bean 
Hall with CPFM’s 
Ashleigh Sizemore! 
 
First free Friday at the 
museum 

2 
 

3 4 5 6 7 8 
 

9 

 

10 11 12 
Happy Darwin Day 
Museum of Natural 
& Cultural History 

13 

 

14 
 

15 

16 
 

17 
President’s Day 

18 
 

19 20 21 22 

23 24 

 

25Mardi Gras 26Ash Wednesday 27 28 29 
 
LEAP  
YEAR!!! 

        

Payroll Cut Off 

https://goducks.com/calendar.aspx 

Pay Day 

https://goducks.com/calendar.aspx

